
Let us pray for Fr Paul Shannahan SM who died at Nazareth Village in Christchurch on Saturday
18 November.

Fr Paul was a much loved parish priest here at St Anne’s 1979-84. He led the first community of
Marists who arrived in 1979. Plans to expand and then move from Weymouth Road began in
earnest. Paul gave his very best energies to building up the faith life here and responding to the
needs of countless individuals.

To the end of his life, St Anne’s held a very special place his heart. Whenever I saw him over the
last three years, he would ask for news and recall people and events with great affection from his
years here.

He was ordained in 1964. His funeral was on Friday 24th November at Sacred Heart Church in
Addington Christchurch followed by burial at Waimairi Cemetery. He was 88. 

May he now be with the Lord in glory.
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 Fr Paul Shannahan RIP

Fr Peter McAfee SM. 
Parish Priest.

God Bless!



8:30-9:30am, Church Hall

Breaking Open The Word
every 3rd Sunday of the month
after the Sunday 5pm Mass

Temples of the Holy Spirit 
Prayer Group
Every Monday 7pm
In the lounge - contact Serena

Christian Meditation Group
Every Tuesday 7pm-8pm, 
in the chapel
Contact Grace Switzer 
027 250 7206

Knitting Group
1st, 3rd & 5th Tuesdays of the
month
10am-12pm, Church Lounge

Legion of Mary Senior Meeting
Every Tuesday
6.30-8pm, Church Lounge

Divine Mercy Prayer Group
Every Wednesday
6.30-8.30pm, Chapel

Indoor Bowls
Every Wednesday
7:30pm, Hall
Contact Bev 267 2026

Legion of Mary Junior Meeting
Every Friday
5-6pm, Church Lounge

Tongan Sunday School (ECL)
Every Sunday
11am, Church Hall

Samoan Sunday School
Every Sunday

Saturday after 8am
Mass 
Saturday 4-5pm 

PARISH OFFICE CONTACT

sanele.poluleuligaga@yahoo.com.au
027 2673210

Deacon Sanele Poluleuligaga

Fr Kevin Murphy sm
kevin.murphy@logos.org.nz 

Fr Peter McAfee sm
Please contact the church office 

09 266 5826
manurewacatholic.org.nz
frontdesk.stannes@gmail.com
St. Anne's Catholic Church Manurewa
@stannesparishmanurewa

TUESDAY - FRIDAY 9am - 3pm

Fr. Carl Telford sm
Please contact the church office

PREVIOUS OFFERINGS
September $31, 711.47
October $37, 543.77

MARRIAGE PREPARATION
Can be undertaken six
months in advance. Call the
parish office today.

Enrolling your child at a Catholic
school? For a preference certificate
please contact the office.
Processing times can vary so don't
delay!

Enrol your 0 - 6 year old child for
baptism. You will need to attend
two classes before the ceremony
can be booked. Contact
baptism.stannes@gmail.com for
details.

BAPTISMS

PREFERENCE FORMS

THINKING OF CATHOLICISM?
Or do you know someone who is
interested in our Catholic Faith?
RCIA is for you. Contact Therese
Lautua, 021 263 6812.

ANOINTING MASS AND
CUPPA: THUR 7 DEC MIDDAY

Māori: 4th Sunday of
every month at 11.30am 
Samoan: 3rd Sunday of
odd months at 12pm. 
RECONCILIATION

REGULAR EVENTS

ST ANNE'S
MASS TIMES

Monday 12:05pm
Liturgy of the Word
with Holy Communion
Tues  - Thurs 12.05pm
Mass
Friday 9am Mass
Saturday 8am Mass

SUNDAY MASSES:
Saturday Vigil 5.30pm
Sunday 8am, 10am and
5pm

OCCASIONAL MASSES:

WEEKDAY MASSES:

ST ANNE'S 2023
CALENDAR Pencil these

dates into
your diary &

stay involved
with our
Parish.
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December
5th: Knitting Group
7th: Anointing Mass
24th: Maori Mass 11:30am
22nd: Parish Office Closes 3pm

November
26th: Maori Mass 11:30am

RETURNING IN MARCH 2024

FINAL KNITTING
GROUP FOR 2023!

Mass: The last Mass with anointing for
this year will be on Thursday 7 Dec at 12
midday. If you have an elderly or unwell
friend or family member, please invite
them and if necessary give them a lift
also.   
Cuppa: As at the recent anointing Mass
in October there will be a cuppa
organised by Frances Mazur and her
generous team. It will be straight after
the Mass in the lounge. Thank you. 

LAST MAORI MASS FOR THE YEAR

January
23rd: Office Opens 9am

CALLING ALL YOUNG
ACTORS!

For young people aged 10-18 if you would
like to be in the Christmas play at the
Family Mass , at the 5pm Christmas Eve
mass on the 24th Dec, please email your
names to kevin.murphy@logos.org.nz  by
9th Dec. The Practise will be after the
5pm mass on Dec 10th and Dec 17th
Fr Kevin sm

HAPPY 10TH BIRTHDAY 
FAIVAALOFILIMA 

IOANE! 
An entire decade of

happy birthdays!
Forever grateful to

God  for the gift that is
you! Lots of love

always from your
parents and siblings.

Also, if you have any wool or other knitting items
that you might have cluttering up your home and
you would like to donate towards the knitting
group, please contact Tina Shore 266 7699.
Donations can be dropped off to the parish office.

If you have been curious about the knitting
group and would like to check it out then come
along! This will be the final gathering for the
year.

*This is paid content

https://manurewacatholic.org.nz/
https://www.facebook.com/stannesparishmanurewa/
https://www.instagram.com/stannesparishmanurewa/?hl=en
http://mailt/
http://logos.org.nz/


SUNDAY READINGS

Pray
PARISHIONERS

FOR OUR

Our final fundraisers this year :
* Christmas themed Craft stall next Sunday 3rd December 8 & 10am Masses run by our
Parish Knitting Group.Beautifully made Christmas themed hand crafts on sale at the 8 & 10am
Masses Sunday 3 December. If you'd like to donate any craft work for the stall please contact
Tina Shore 266 7699 or 027 440 4563.
Alongside the craft stall we're raffling the choice of a beautiful hand knitted nativity set (usual
sell $200) OR a handcrafted queen size bed quilt, winner chooses! 100 tickets at $5/ticket,
raffle tickets on sale this Sunday 26 November 5:00pm Mass through to Sunday 3 December
10am Sunday Mass when the raffle will be drawn.
Eftpos will be available as usual.

* Thank you to our Cook Island Community who have contributed another $800 towards the
Renewal. Organised by Pauline Archer, this small community of 5 families have run their own
Lotto bonus ball fundraisers over the year to raise funds for the Renewal. Meitaki Ma'ata. 
* Thank you to our Samoan Community who've contributed $1,000 for the Renewal, fa’afetai
lava! 
* Thank you to our Tongan Community who've contributed $5,320. All the families got
together one night after choir practice, discussed how they could raise funds for the Renewal,
and then each family donated what they could. Malo ‘aupito!  

St Anne's is indeed very blessed by the generosity of our different groups who enrich our
parish in so many ways.

* The Father, Son and Spirit work in each of us and in our community in their own way. How's
your calculation of a total for the year comparing to what's unfolding? Oops!...expect the
unexpected! You may need to recalculate your total for the year?….will you support our
remaining fundraisers and help complete the blanks? 

First Sunday of Advent
3rd December 2023 

Isaiah 63:16B-17, 19B; 64:2-7
Psalms 80:2-3, 15-16, 18-19

1 Corinthians 1:3-9
Mark 13:33-37

The Solemnity of Our Lord
Jesus Christ, King of the

Universe
26th November 2023 
Ezekiel 34:11-12, 15-17
Psalms 23:1-2, 2-3, 5-6

1 Corinthians 15:20-26, 28
Matthew 25:31-46

IN OUR PARISH

BIRTHDAY BLESSINGS

THE SICK
Fotulafai Chungsum, Phong
Lan, Su'a Pese, Palepa Mulipola,
Elham Kemp, Anne Wallbank,
David Wallbank, Francis and
Anne Stickney, Punipuao Su'a

Laupepa Peteli-Auola, Siaki
Sakalia, Pine Old, John Tava'e,
Romeo Espiritu, Christian Cozo,
Tala Tafu, Sieni Kapeteni, Rohani
Sood, Sienna Ang, Soane Vaturei,
Kate Singh, Aldrina Taua, Reagan
Barnett, Audrey Marie Macaraig-
Anipot, Advaith Sankarathill,
Teariki Maka-Kea, Akenese
Hansell, Michael Tuusolo, Kosta
James, Rose Lamont, Rasela
Tauiliili, Lynis Finau, Rianna
Figota, Sesilia Tupola

R E N E W A LR E N E W A L

Des Kiely
Fundraising Committee Convenerhappy birthday!

The activities and membership of the Interim Fundraising Committee end in December.
With the well known cost of living difficulties we have all been living with, our focus this
year has been on small and regular fundraisers that build community as much as raise
funds for the Renewal. We sincerely thank those who have supported our different
fundraisers!

What direction would you like to see future fundraising take? Would you be prepared to
help make it happen? Please send any ideas, suggestions, or feedback to
fundraise.stannes@gmail.com or contact me directly on 027-2221672.

RECENTLY DECEASED

Ruaiti Wiriam and Leo
Collins

Special mention to Constantine
Tuala! Your nana loves you and
hopes you had a great birthday!

https://bible.usccb.org/bible/1kings/19?9
https://bible.usccb.org/bible/psalms/119?57
https://bible.usccb.org/bible/psalms/80?2
https://bible.usccb.org/bible/romans/8?28
https://bible.usccb.org/bible/matthew/13?44
https://bible.usccb.org/bible/1kings/19?9
https://bible.usccb.org/bible/psalms/119?57
https://bible.usccb.org/bible/romans/8?28
https://bible.usccb.org/bible/matthew/13?44
mailto:fundraise.stannes@gmail.com


COMMITTEES, GROUPS, & MANAGEMENT

Use this bank account for
donations towards the Renewal

Project, the new church building:
02-0108-0707622-004

Reference: Your Giving Number
Particulars: Your Last Name

Code: Rebuild

Use this bank account for Weekly
Offerings:
02-0108-0707622-000
Reference: Your Giving Number
Particulars: Your Last Name
Code: Weekly

S A F E G U A R D I N G

COMPLAINTS
AND

CONCERNS:

(Strictly Confidential) For any feedback,
complaints and concerns. Your first point of
contact for this Parish is Tina Pakipaki:
opsmanager.stannes@gmail.com

Safeguarding is making a safe space for
all our people

Volunteers
Tamariki
Clergy
Elderly
EVERYONE!

Who is
Safeguarding for?

CULTURAL GROUP REPRESENTATIVES
Māori - Eddie Hita, 027 279 9556
Samoan - Tuala Sefo Tevaga, 0211791406
Tongan - 'Etuate Manu, 021 183 2334,
etuate.manu@hotmail.co.nz
Tongan Sunday School - Kaifa Fatongiatau,
021 169 3630, kai4to@gmail.com
Samoan Sunday School - Taua'aletoa
Malaetele, 022 043 0637
Tokelauan - Matt Ineleo, 022 326 6139,
ineleom@gmail.com
Fijian - Chermayne Raega, 021 167 9230

Couples for Christ - Glen
Cunningham, 027 800 0050
Divine Mercy - Pesi Tuala, 027 256
1955, bessietuala@hotmail.com
Legion of Mary - TBA
Temples of the Holy Spirit - Serena
Rouse, 269 6353 or 027 322 3540
Sacramental Prog. - Andrew Malele,
021 023 90935,
stannesacrament@gmail.com
RCIA Prog. - Therese Lautua, 
021 263 6812
Baptisms - Church office 266 5826,
baptism.stannes@gmail.com

Finance - Meg Goodman, 267 6177, michaelfg@xtra.co.nz
Fundraising - Des Kiely, 0272221672, fundraise.stannes@gmail.com
Liturgy - Philip Cortesi, 266 4079, pjcortesi@hotmail.com
Rosters - Philip Cortesi, 266 4079, pjcortesi@hotmail.com
Music - Rose Lamont, 0275845548, rosemarielamo@gmail.com
Health and Safety- Pesi Tuala, 027 256 1955
Events - Christabel Edwards, 021 875 956
St Vincent de Paul Shop - 4 Station Road, Manurewa (09) 267 4581
Altar Servers - Tyndale (Tee) Fiso, tyndalef@gmail.com,
0226599361/0210353917
Knitting Group - Tina Shore, 027 440 4563 or 266 7699
Indoor Bowls - Bev Glass 267 2026
St Anne's Climate and Social Action Group – Sr Margaret Martin, 09
2636464, margaret@sistersofmercywiri.org.nz

Private Houses - Coordinator Amy
Verissimo, 029 264 2102,
stannes.sick@gmail.com
Rest Homes -Coordinator Joseph Tucker,
021 037 0363, stannes.circ@gmail.com

A L T A R  S E R V E R ,  C O M M E N T A T O R ,  L E C T O R  A N D  S P E C I A L  M I N I S T E R  R O S T E R

COMMUNION TO THE SICKPRAYER AND CATHOLIC
LIVING GROUPS

If you require further information please contact Sr Margaret
Martin by Phone: 09 2636464 Mobile: 0273 111 696 or Email
margaret@sistersofmercywiri.org.nz

This year, again, through the St Anne’s Climate and Social
Justice Group we invite parishioners to consider donating a
financial contribution towards the purchase of a bottle of
shampoo and a deodorant for each woman. Every year all
the women prisoners usually receive a small Christmas gift
pack which includes a calendar, exercise book, pen and
small bar of chocolate. Since 2020 the parish have
contributed to this mission outreach by contributing to the
purchase of two personal care items and a Christmas bag
for the items which is so appreciated by the women. This
year Y8 students from St Anne’s school will help with the
packaging of the items.
We will be providing 320 products of each item. As you
know, we cannot accept donations other than a monetary
one as what is given is very restricted. At Masses on
Saturday 9 and Sunday 10 December members from the
Climate and Social Action
Group will be available after Mass to take donations. A
donation can also be made by Internet banking: account #
12-3083-0204597-00 up until the 17 December. Please
code/reference as 4-1000 St Anne's CG. Tax receipts
available.

PARISH CHRISTMAS GIVING 2023
FOR WOMEN IN PRISON THIS

ADVENT
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